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Excel lence in a l l  we do.  

 
Transmitted Via Email: NaturalHeritage@dec.ny.gov 
 
March 5, 2019 
 
NYSDEC Natural Heritage Program 
625 Broadway, 5th Floor 
Albany, New York 12233-4757 
 
Re: Endangered, Threatened or Rare Species and Significant Habitats 

Niagara Frontier Transportation Authority: Amherst – Buffalo Light Rail Extension Project 
Municipalities of Buffalo, Tonawanda, and Amherst, Erie County 
Watts Job # 18180 
 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Watts Architecture & Engineering (Watts) is a sub-consultant to WSP USA, Inc. (WSP), and is contacting you 
regarding the proposed construction of a double track light rail transit line extension and associated 
stations/portals through the municipalities of Buffalo, Tonawanda, and Amherst in Erie County.  We are in the 
preliminary stages of identifying existing environmental conditions and assessing potential environmental 
impacts associated with the project location. 
 
This project is proposed by the Niagara Frontier Transportation Authority (NFTA) and consists of approximately 
seven (7) miles of a new double track Light Rail Transit (LRT) line running from University Station at UB South 
Campus to the area near Audubon Parkway and I‐990, through the municipalities of Buffalo, Tonawanda, 
and Amherst, in Erie County, NY. 
 
Watts is requesting information about the potential presence of endangered, threatened, or rare species, as 
well as significant habitats that may exist in the project area. A preliminary desktop review of the area using 
NYSDEC’s Environmental Resource Mapper indicates that rare species have been documented within 0.5 
miles of the project. We have enclosed a site location map showing the project location on the USGS 7.5-
minute quadrangle. Your time, effort and expediency in this matter are greatly appreciated.  Should you have 
any questions please contact me at (716) 206-5134 or aheminway@watts-ae.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Watts Architecture & Engineering 
 

 
 

Aaron W. Heminway 
Sr. Environmental Scientist 
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